
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Application for a leave of absence in term time: 

The Department for Education has announced important changes to legislation concerning 
absence in term time.  From the 1st September 2013 the law gives no entitlement for parents to 
take their children on holiday during term time.  Any application for leave can only be granted at 
the discretion of the Principal who must be satisfied that the circumstances are exceptional and 
warrant the granting of leave. 

If the application for leave is not considered an exceptional circumstance and therefore is not 
granted, and parents remove their children from school during term time, a fixed penalty notice 
may be issued by the Northamptonshire Education and Inclusion Partnership Service.  The fixed 
penalty tariff has been fixed by Northamptonshire County Council at £60 per parent/per child (two 
parents/two children = £240).  This figure will be doubled if not paid in 21 Days. 

Northamptonshire County Council will be issuing fixed penalty notices in the following 
circumstances 

• Where a child misses five consecutive school days that the school has not authorized.  

• Where a child misses the equivalent of five school days in a six-week period that are not 
authorized.  This would include unauthorized lates after 9-30am which are classed as 
absence 

This brings Northamptonshire in line with the majority of other local authorities 

Please note that student illness and medical appointments will, in the majority of cases, be 
authorised as we have done in the past, but we may ask for supporting evidence where 
appropriate. 

If you wish to apply for leave for exceptional circumstances during term time please read and 
complete the application form.  This form should be returned to the Principal at Stanwick School. 

Yours faithfully  

Chloe Neild 
Principal 
 


